

May 9, 2018

California Public Utilities Commission Commissioner Carla Peterman 505 Van Ness Avenue San Francisco, CA 94102

Catherine S. Blakespear Mayor

RE: San Diego Gas & Electric's Electric Vehicle Infrastructure Pilot Project (AB 1082)

Letter of Support

Dear Commissioner Peterman:

Joe Mosca Deputy Mayor

On behalf of the City of Encinitas, please accept this letter of support for San Diego Gas & Electric's ("SDGE") AB 1082 Pilot Project to install electric vehicle ("EV") charging stations at school facilities and other educational facilities.

Tasha Boerner Horvath
Council Member

The City of Encinitas recognizes the need to reduce greenhouse gas emissions within the San Diego region for the betterment of our communities and the health of our students and children. Utility-owned public EV charging infrastructure also supports California's goal of having 1.5 million zero emission vehicles on the road by 2025 and 5 million zero emission vehicles on the road by 2030.

Tony Kranz Council Member The proposal will help both the City of Encinitas and SDGE: 1) learn more about the cost of light-duty public EV charging infrastructure for future programs; 2) learn more about EV charging needs and infrastructure required for light-duty EVs; 3) support the increased adoption of EVs in the San Diego region; 4) improve the air quality for schools located in disadvantaged communities; 5) help educate current and future EV drivers on the societal benefits of EVs; and 6) help educate consumer charging patterns through the use of a time-variant rate.

Mark Muir

I encourage the Commission to consider SDGE's AB 1082 Pilot Project to expand utility-owned EV infrastructure at our schools and educational facilities to provide our students, staff and visitors the opportunity to charge their current and future EVs.

Sincerely,

Catherine S. Blakespear

EBC_

Karen P. Brust
City Manager

Mayor

ce: City Council

Assistant City Manager Mark Delin Adeline M. Woodward, SDGE